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1 Call to Order
-- Meeting called to order at 3:02 pm.  60 participants.
2 Standing Items 
2.1 Adoption of the Agenda
-- Mara Thacker moved to adopt the agenda as distributed.  Lisa Hinchliffe seconded.  Adopted by consensus.
2.2 Approval of the Minutes of the December 2022 Faculty Meeting 
-- Kelli Trei moved to approve the minutes as written.  Lisa Hinchliffe seconded.  Approved by consensus.
2.3 Introduction of New Employees 
-- Cherie Weible introduced Gabi Fisher, who will be working evenings in CAS as a Library Specialist.
2.4 Executive Committee Report & Discussion (5 minutes – Mara Thacker) 
(Due to the Library Hangout earlier in the day, the Executive Committee Report was delivered in abbreviated form.)
-- EC has met four times since the previous faculty meeting on 12/7/22, mostly before Chris Prom was named interim dean.  
-- EC charged a Specialized Faculty Task Force, and met with AULs and directors for their regular monthly discussion with EC.  Sarah Williams and Mara Thacker met with representatives from LSSC and LCP to discuss next steps relating to the results of the inclusion and governance survey.  EC also appointed PRC members;  appointed two five-year review committees for unit heads;  selected external and internal reviewers for promotion & tenure candidates;  appointed faculty editors and paper preparers for promotion & tenure;  charged search committees for the Cataloging & Metadata Librarian and World Languages Cataloging Coordinator positions;  approved a position description for the University Archivist search;  and reviewed and accepted an Innovation Fund request.
-- More detailed information is available in the EC meeting minutes.
-- No questions.
2.5 Report of the Interim University Librarian (5 minutes – Chris Prom)
Due to the Library Hangout earlier in the day, the Report of the Interim University Librarian was delivered in abbreviated form.
-- Chris Prom is working with EC, AULs, directors and unit heads to welcome and orient incoming University Librarian Claire Stewart.
-- Chris will be attending a campus-level deans’ budget meeting on March 9th.  A recent informal meeting of the Council of Deans regarding how central campus institutions such as the Library are funded was enlightening.  Chris will send out the annual library budget report and executive summary after the 3/9 meeting.
-- No questions.

3 Discussion items 
3.1 University Senate Report & Discussion (15 minutes – Kelli Trei)
-- Please visit https://www.senate.illinois.edu for information and background on what the University Senate is and what it does.  
-- Meetings of the University Senate are open meetings, open to all UIUC faculty, staff, and students, and are also open to the general public.  Senate meetings are also recorded, and the recordings are made available.
-- The Library’s current senators are Sara Benson, Joanne Kaczmarek, Carissa Phillips, Lynne Thomas, Bill Maher, Kelli Trei, and Jake Metz (elected by District 9 of CAP).
-- The Senate meets about once a month.  The minutes of the February 6th meeting are available at https://www.senate.illinois.edu/20230206a.asp, and the minutes of other meetings are available at https://www.senate.illinois.edu/sen_a_m.asp.  A common Senate agenda item is voting on minor changes to the University bylaws.
-- There was a recent Senate Committee of the Whole discussion about the term “academic staff” and the way it is used in the University Statutes, which has possible implications for academic freedom.
-- Please feel free to contact any senator from the Library if you have any concerns or questions.
-- Senate committees need members.  You do not have to be a member of the Senate to become a member of a Senate committee.
Bethany Anderson (via chat):  The Senate nomination period opens tomorrow.
Kelli Trei:  Should a Senate update continue to be an agenda item at faculty meetings, or should these updates happen via e-mail?
-- There was general agreement that updates should happen via e-mail, unless Library faculty feedback is specifically needed, per suggestions from Lisa Hinchliffe, Mary Laskowski, Kirstin Johnson, and others.  Others suggested e-mail updates with quick recaps at faculty meetings in case there are any questions.
-- Bill Maher will continue until August 2023 as an emeritus senator.
Sara Benson:  Someone should join the Senate Committee on the Library.
Chris Prom:  Yes, we’ve had that in the past and we should do so again, but in the meantime, as the interim dean, I’m ex officio on that committee and other relevant committees.
-- No further questions.
3.2 Open Access and Impact of Agreements with Cambridge and Wiley (20 minutes -- Tom Teper and Dan Tracy)
-- Open-access journal publishing has increased dramatically since the University’s Faculty Open Access policy was adopted in 2015.
-- Multiple publishers have been using APCs (“article processing charges”) for open-access publications as a completely separate revenue stream, amounting to nearly $1 million per year from UIUC alone (Mischo & Teper 2018).
-- UIUC has agreements with specific publishers, including Cambridge and Wiley, to waive or discount APCs for UIUC authors.
-- Direct licenses and/or consortial licenses (i.e., at the BTAA level) are part of the strategy going forward.
-- An analysis of UIUC author opt-ins vs. opt-outs from the agreements with Cambridge and Wiley was conducted.  Additional study is needed, along with efforts to ensure that all UIUC authors understand they have the option to opt in to these agreements.
Chris Prom:  Yes, we need to get the word out to our faculty on campus about their options with regard to Open Access.
-- Full list of waiver and discount agreements that can be shared with faculty: https://guides.library.illinois.edu/oapolicy/apc 
-- Tom and Dan’s powerpoint presentation will be shared with library faculty, APs, and LSSC reps following the meeting.
-- Please reach out to Dan Tracy with any questions or ideas relating to these issues.
-- No questions.
3.3 Standing Policy for Acting and Interim Appointments (current text at https://www.library.illinois.edu/staff/policies/acting-appointments-to-cover-temporary-vacancies/, proposed new text sent separately) (5 minutes -- Kirstin Johnson)
-- There have been certain standard practices and understandings with regard to acting and interim appointments in the library that were not actually reflected in the standing policy.  These changes to the text are an attempt by EC to clean up and clarify the policy.
Tom Teper:  Point 4 covers both planned and unplanned absences, but they should be treated separately.  If not, we’re setting ourselves up to fail to comply with our own policies in the case of unplanned absences.
Lisa Hinchliffe:  Is the part about stipends meant to direct the University Librarian to give stipends to people in acting and interim positions, or not?  John Wilkin’s interpretation was that this language was meant to constrain the University Librarian to be able to offer a stipend only in certain cases.
Chris Prom:  Interim unit heads should be compensated for doing that work.  Also, the University Librarian should have some discretion for unusual and/or unanticipated situations.
Cherie Weible:  Not all unit heads receive stipends in the first place, so a policy that automatically gives a stipend to all acting or interim unit heads doesn’t make sense.
Kirstin Johnson:  We can look into all of these issues and questions.  It’s impossible to write a policy that covers every possible situation.
Tracy Tolliver (via chat):  What about non-faculty serving in interim positions?
Cherie Weible:  There has been no rhyme or reason regarding these situations in the past, and there has also been favoritism in the past when the University Librarian has acted unfairly.  We need to make this policy as granular and specific as possible.
Mary Laskowski:  Where are we in the process of updating this policy?  Is EC looking to make more changes now, or later?  Please send out a version of the policy that makes it clear what has been changed.
Kirstin Johnson:  OK, we’ll send it out again for additional comments.
Cherie Weible:  The policy needs to be flexible in case of someone passing away suddenly.  There also needs to be some leeway for handling unexpected situations that may arise.
Kirstin Johnson:  Yes, we can be more descriptive without being overly proscriptive.
3.4 In-Person Option for Faculty Meetings (=hybrid, beginning this fall) (5 minutes – Kit Condill)
-- At our December meeting, people were in favor of starting to have an in-person option for faculty meetings once again.  The proposal is to begin having hybrid (in-person and virtual) meetings beginning in Fall 2023.
Mary Laskowski:  What about the technical setup?  Can we really pull off a hybrid meeting?  In what room?
Lisa Hinchliffe:  This requires more thought.  Someone would need to monitor the Zoom room where the people attending remotely are located, and make sure they are included in the meeting in real time.  A good, well-functioning hybrid meeting is not easy to pull off.
Kelli Trei:  Yes, if it’s hybrid it needs to be truly hybrid.  A lightning talk, for example, should be the exact same experience for everyone presenting and everyone watching, no matter if they are there in person or via Zoom.
Chris Prom:  Let’s think about convening a small group to examine these issues and make a proposal regarding what would be required to resume an in-person component for faculty meetings while enabling full remote participation.
3.5 Organizing Lightning Talks (rotating among divisions) (10 minutes – Kit Condill)
-- Also at our December meeting, there was enthusiasm for bringing back lightning talks at faculty meetings.  The proposal is to rotate responsibility for providing lighting talks (minimum of two) among the divisions.  Lightning talks could be given by faculty, APs, staff, or graduate students.  With eight divisions and approximately six faculty meetings per year, each division would be responsible for coming up with two lightning talks less than once per year.
Mary Laskowski:  Why organize it this way?  Is there too much interest in giving lightning talks, or not enough?
Kit Condill:  We haven’t had any lightning talks at faculty meetings for years.  This is an attempt to jump-start them again.
Jessica Ballard:  What about civil service staff who wouldn’t have the opportunity to hear these potentially-important lightning talks?  Why would only faculty and APs get to hear them?
Mara Thacker:  I don’t think we should do this by rotating among divisions.  This is about filling up the agenda for faculty meetings.
Lisa Hinchliffe:  Maybe we should allow more time to build the agendas for these meetings.
Chris Prom:  The Library Hangouts are relevant to this discussion as well.  Maybe they would be a more appropriate forum for lighting talks.
-- Via chat, numerous attendees agreed that any lighting talks should be timely and about something that needs to be presented at that particular time, regardless of division, rather than random topics derived from assigned dates on an 18-month calendar cycle.
Kit Condill:  In that case, perhaps we should send out an open call for lightning talks well in advance of the April meeting, and perhaps we should discuss this issue further at that meeting as well.
4 New Business 
-- No new business.
5 Announcements
-- No announcements.
6 Adjournment 
-- Meeting adjourned at 4:16 pm.
 
 
 
 
 
 

